March 14, 1984

The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on
Wednesday, March 14, 1984 at 7:00 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman
Home Road. All members were present.

The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2™ by Harry Hilbert,
carried.

The treasurer’s report was approved by motion of Snyder, 2" by Hilbert, carried.

The sub-division plans of John Sanders were approved by motion of Snyder, 2" by
Jim Neth, carried, with the stipulation that the parcel much remain a part of the Ken
Dayhoff property and can not be sold separate without approval from the township.

Wilbur Crouse was present and stated that he has withdraw his sludge permit for
the property on Crouse Road. There were ten persons present objecting to the application
of the sludge on the Crouse property. They also presented a petition prohibiting and/or
regulating the application of sewage sludge. Supervisors stated they can object, but DER
has the final ruling on whether sludge can be applied or not. Supervisors are having a
meeting with the township planning commission, solicitor and sewage enforcement officer
to start planning for an ordinance to prohibit and/or regulate sewer sludge.

Letter was read from SCATCOM sating their rats and charges for their
programming.

A resolution adopting the fee schedule for Act 537 was approved by motion of
Snyder, 2™ by Neth, carried.*

Letter was read from Adams County Planning Commission recommending highway
and bridge projects and priorities. Supervisors listed their priorities as 1. Route 15 - MD
line to PA 395, 2. Rentzel Road - bridge over Conewago Creek, 3. New Oxford - West
High St. - Bridge over railroad tracks.

Crown Vetch - 20 Ibs. per acre. - Snyder to check into ordering 20 Ibs. As soon as
possible.

Old business - Junk Yard Ordinance argues 1/30/83. Decision handed down March
7, 1984 - all provisions that were challenged were reversed. Ordinance Upheld.

The loader will arrive Friday March 16, 1984.

Convention to be held in Hershey April 8, 9, 10 and part of the 11". Snyder and
Hilbert are going over Monday and Tuesday.

Mrs. Shoff of 295 Barlow Two-Taverns Road has problem with gutter - not a
Township problem this is a State Highway Dept. problem.

Neth read a letter from ISO Commercial Risk Services, Inc. stating their thanks to
Chief Durboraw and others for their cooperation during their recent survey. They have
completed their evaluation of the fire insurance classification for our township and confirm
that Class 9 continues to apply.

Snyder stated that if building is being done along state highways, the supervisors
should advise the occupant that they must obtain a permit for the driveway.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. by motion of Hilbert and 2" by Neth, carried.

Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.
*Copy of Resolution can be found on disk labeled “Resolutions (1)”” under above date and
‘Fee Schedule.’



